
11/1/2020 Mail - Vest, Lisa A. (DNREC) - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/none/id/AAQkADIxMWU4NjIzLTUzMGQtNGQ1NS1hYzNhLTQ1ZGMwNDA3YWNkZQAQAHh41GC%2Fz%2F1BgvRuVO… 1/2

Extend the public comment period for the port expansion permits

Donald Drane (dranedh@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message
<automail@knowwho.com>
Thu 10/29/2020 3�38 PM

To:  HearingComments, DNREC (MailBox Resources) <DNRECHearingComments@delaware.gov>

Dear Public Hearing Officer,  
  
I do think that the potential for release of toxins by dredging calls for extended comments from the
public given possible widespread effects.  Furthermore, impacts from the operations themselves will
tend to impact more heavily poor and  low wealth people, many of whom belong to groups that have
historically suffered many deleterious effects of discrimination.  They should be given every
opportunity for input. 

I agree with the Delaware Community Benefit Agreement Coalition and have significant concerns
about the planned expansion of the Port of Wilmington as it was outlined in three technical
presentations at a public hearing held by the Delaware Department of Natural Resources and
Environmental Control (DNREC) on September 29, 2020. (Docket#2020-P-Multi-0024) 

? The planned dredging process to make the port accessible to larger cargo ships will release
sediments from the river containing, PCBs, Dioxin, Arsenic, Thallium, ?at concentrations above
human screening levels,? according to the Wilmington Harbor Expansion Environmental Assessment
Technical Document (revised June 2020). 

? Substantive participation by community residents has not occurred in the planning and review
process. The health of Environmental Justice communities, which are largely African-American,
People of Color and low-income are already severely impacted by the disproportionate placement of
polluting facilities near and around their communities. These siting issues have not been adequately
considered. 

? All of the communities that ring the port, and are near it, will be impacted by an exponential
increase in truck traffic, diesel pollution and the off-port development that will likely occur as
businesses locate to be close to the port. The Community Economic Development implications of this
growth has not been considered through a thorough and transparent process with community
residents. 

? Because there has been so little community access to the decisions and planning process for the
port expansion, community concerns and ideas for how the expansion might be accomplished
through a coordinated and cooperative process that benefits communities have been excluded. This
is unacceptable and, in our analysis, not in accordance with required public participation guidelines. 

I would like to state that I am not against development. I am extremely interested in development, as
long as it does not cause harm to the health and well-being of the citizens or environment, is
conducted in a transparent manner and deeply engages local residents as partners in the
development/planning process.  

The promise of jobs has been used over and over again as a hammer to get mostly Black, Brown and
poor communities to accept developments that promise everything but historically under deliver with
little accountability while compounding the decline in community health and life quality. These long-
term consequences have exploded in Delaware during this Covid-19 pandemic and have revealed the
lethal impact of a racialized development siting and permit approval apparatus. 

I am requesting an extension of the Public Comment period by at least 60 days.  

The current deadline of November 1, 2020 does not give residents adequate time to review detailed
technical documents that the September 29 presenters had many, many months to craft with deep
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levels of participation by State government, before giving communities, essentially 30 days to make
decisions on a port development that will impact their lives, families and potentially their health for
decades. The process must be extended by at least 60 days for any level of fairness or real public
participation to be claimed. 
  
  
Sincerely,  
  
Donald Drane   
3101 Videre Drive  
Wilmington, DE 19808  
dranedh@gmail.com  
(302) 593-9524  
  
This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with
Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at
core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5500.


